



Tax



Business



Employe

Additional extension to request the Employee Retention Benefit

June 20, 2019

As discussed on our January 19, 2019 <u>Tax Alert</u>, the Puerto Rico Treasury Department (the "PRTD") issued Internal Revenue Informative Bulletin No. 19-01 to notify taxpayers that the terms to request Employee Retention Benefit and file any related claims was extended until March 31, 2019 and April 30, 2019, respectively.

Conscious that some employers were not able to gather and timely file the requisite documentation for the procurement of the Employee Retention Benefit and the corresponding claims, on May 20, 2019 the PRTC issued Internal Revenue Informative Bulletin No. 19-07 to extend the deadline further.

Background

In the aftermath of hurricanes Irma and Maria, the PRTD and the U.S. Treasury Department came into an agreement to create an Employee Retention Tax Credit plan which allowed employers operating in Puerto Rico, whom were affected by the aforesaid storms to request a federal benefit known as an Employee Retention Tax Credit, in accordance with the Disaster Tax Relief and Airport and Airway Extension Act of 2017 [P.L. 115-63] and the Bipartisan Budget Act of 2018 [P.L. 115-123].

Visit our website to view additional articles www.grantthornton.pr After disclosing the procedures to be followed by an Eligible Employer in Puerto Rico to request the Employee Retention Benefit (the "Benefit") by December 31, 2018 (see Internal Revenue Circular Letter No. 18-11), the PRTC issued Internal Revenue Circular Letter No. 18-20, to grant Eligible Employers who had requested the Benefit on or before the original deadline, the opportunity to file a claim no later than February 28, 2019.

However, on January 11, 2019, the Puerto Rico Treasury Department issued Internal Revenue Informative Bulletin No. 19-01, to provide Eligible Employers with an extension of time to request the Benefit and to file any related claims.

The new deadlines allowed Eligible Employers to request the Benefit until March 31, 2019 (the "new deadline"). Meanwhile, Eligible Employers who had already requested the Benefit before the original deadline, would now be able to file related claims to the Benefit until April 30, 2019.

Internal Revenue Informative Bulletin No. 19-07

In an effort to assist and provide more time to Eligible Employers in gathering the necessary information to request the Benefit, the Puerto Rico Treasury Department negotiated with the U.S. Treasury Department to further amend the Plan, resulting in an extension of the new deadline to file and request the Benefit.

The Bulletin allows Eligible Employers to request the Benefit until June 30, 2019. Meanwhile, it also allows Eligible Employers who requested the Benefit on or before June 30, 2019, to file any related claims.

In Kevane Grant Thornton, we can assist you with this process, as well as to identify several facts and circumstances to maximize the opportunity of claiming the Benefit, should it be the case. Please keep in mind that this is a "cash" benefit for those employers that continued paying salaries to their employees while the business was "inoperable", and its requested through electronic means.

Please contact our Tax Department should you require additional information regarding this or any other tax issue. We will be glad to assist you.



María de los Angeles Rivera Partner Head of Tax and IBC Director E maria.rivera@pr.qt.com



Lina Morales
Tax Partner
E lina.morales@pr.gt.com



Francisco Luis
Tax Partner
E francisco.luis@pr.gt.com



Isabel Hernández
Tax Partner
E isabel.hernandez@pr.at.com



DISCLAIMER: This update and its content do not constitute advice. Clients should not act solely on the basis of the material contained in this publication. It is intended for information purposes only and should not be regarded as specific advice. In addition, advice from proper consultant should be obtained prior to taking action on any issue dealt with this update.

© 2019 Kevane Grant Thornton LLP All rights reserved. Kevane Grant Thornton LLP is a member firm of Grant Thornton International Ltd [GTIL]. GTIL and the member firms are not a worldwide partnership. Services are delivered by the member firms. GTIL and its member firms are not agents of, and do not obligate, one another and are not liable for one another's acts or omissions. Please visit www.grantthornton.pr for further details.